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$$ DUES ARE DUE $$ 
 
 Here’s a reminder that according to Philo 
bylaws, the annual dues are to be paid in 
September and no later than the November 
meeting. 
Please remember to bring your payment to 
the September meeting.  
  
Make your check payable to Philo.  Active 
member dues remain at $35 and Honorary 
member dues at $15. 
 
If you prefer, you can drop a check in the 
mail.  
Mailing address is: 
Philo Club of Loveland 
P.O. Box 484 
Loveland, CO 80539 
  
Members who have achieved Emeritus 
status (35+ years in the organization) are not 
required to pay any dues but donations are 
always welcome and greatly appreciated. 
  
I am enthused to serve as your new 
treasurer as we start another exciting and 
productive year.  I look forward to seeing you 
at the September 13th meeting. 
  
Mary Starck, Philo Treasurer 

 

Share Your News 
 
For future reference, here are the 
deadlines for submitting content for the 
monthly newsletters. Stay in touch! Send 
articles to me as a Word document, or 
simply in the body of an email.  
 
Send to juanita@lpbroadband.net 
 
Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 970-663-3642 
 
Month  Content Deadline 
October  September 24 
November  October 22 
January  December 10 
February  January 21 
March   February 18 
April   March 25 
May   April 22 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:juanita@lpbroadband.net
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PHILO HISTORY COMMITTEE 
 
FROM THE SCRAPBOOKS 
 
Excerpts from the Philo Newsletter of 
October 1, 1998: 
 
“These are some of the memories shared by 
Eva Bliss and Lois Nicholson in interviews 
with Philo publicists Sue Ericson and Julie 
Padilla.  Eva and Lois remembered that the 
club was the idea of the mother of Bernice 
Van Sant, one of the first members.  Mrs. 
Van Sant wanted her daughter and friends 
to channel some of their teen enthusiasm 
and energy into good use and to keep up to 
date on cultural happenings twice a month in 
the evening.   
The original club was much like a sorority, 
and Lois remembers being nervous about 
being voted on to be accepted into the 
group.” 
 
“Because many of the members did not 
work outside the home, they put much of 
their creative talents into programs to 
entertain each other.  They took care of brief 
business at the beginning of each meeting, 
then moved on quickly to fun.  Skits, musical 
presentations, and book reviews created a 
close knit group.  The meetings were fun, 
social events.  ‘We wouldn’t have thought of 
EVER missing a meeting,’ reports Lois.” 
 
Linda Stangel, Philo History Committee 
 

 
 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 

 

The Sunshine teams are all set for the 2016-17 

year! 

Several summer connections were made with 

our members, including: 

 

Sue Lussenhop on the death of her great-

nephew 

Kathy Wright on the death of her mother 

A caring card, calls and transportation were 

provided for Ann Moore. 

A get-well card was sent to Mary Voggesser 

after she had a knee replacement. 

Thinking of you cards were sent to Pam 

Clifford and Kathy Loken who are dealing with 

health issues. 

Several meals and a card were provided for 

Mary Ann Lane after her knee replacement. 

 

Please inform Betty Brammer or Kay Robinson 

about any Sunshine concerns. 

 

There will be a very brief meeting of the 

Sunshine Committee @ 6:45pm on Tuesday, 

Sept. 13th, prior to the General Meeting. 

 

Kay Robinson-Chairwoman, Sunshine Committee 

Betty Brammer-Co-Chair, Sunshine Committee 

 



 

September 2016  Philo Newsletter   3 

 

ALTERNATIVES TO VIOLENCE COMMITTEE    

The Alternatives to Violence Committee invites you to the 6th annual Pastels on 5th that will 
take place on Saturday, September 10, 2016, from 10am – 5pm.  This one-day free family-
friendly event features sidewalk chalk art created by over 100 professional and amateur 
artists.  There will also be live music, food vendors, an artist marketplace and a children’s 
art area.   
 
A business, corporation, church, school or individual patron of the arts sponsors each 
piece of sidewalk chalk art.  Philo has purchased a 4x4 square.  As sponsor of that square 
the Philo name will appear at the top of the piece.  All money raised benefits Alternatives 
to Violence, which is committed to the intervention in, education about, and prevention of 
domestic violence, sexual assault, and other violent crimes.   
 
This year only, Pastels on 5th is partnering with Project Self­Sufficiency (Loveland – Fort 
Collins) to bring “Girl Noticed”, a nationwide charcoal mural project to Loveland.  
“Girl Noticed” is aimed at bringing awareness to the important role the female plays in our 
society. The mural “Girl Noticed” will depict a female that has been nominated from the 
community to be noticed.  
 
With weather and over time the mural will naturally fade away, again to be forgotten.  
There is a window of time to “notice” the artwork, to “notice” the girl. All of the murals 
represent the message: “When an individual’s talents, intelligence and character are left 
unnoticed, they may fade away, disappear, or be replaced and never be seen or 
developed into their full potential.” 
We hope to see you there. 
 
Alternatives to Violence Committee Members 
Karen Pielin, Chairwoman 
Peg Isakson 
Joan Putlack 
Shellie Gutierrez 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://pastelson5th.org/
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PHILO WEB PAGE ADMINISTRATION 
 

100th Philo Anniversary, Video Recording Request: 

 
Those members who are Chairs or Co-Chairs of a 2016-2017 
committee should please print off enough copies of the 
attached “Philo Club of Loveland, CO. Photograph, Audio & 
Video Release Form” to give to everyone in your committee OR 
have your committee members print off the form from this 
newsletter or from the “Members Only” page.  Collect the 
completed forms and give them to Dianna Bohener to keep in 
our records.  
 
Note:  Some members may have attended the Golf Tournament 
and have already filled out a form there, or at another 
committee that met this summer. 
  
Also if your committee is hosting a special event please have 
video release forms available for non-members to sign if 
photos, audio and/or video are taken. 
  
Thank you so much in responding to this request, 
Trudy Eckhardt ~ 
100th Philo Anniversary Photo, Audio & Video Recording 
Coordinator 
667-1455 
213-3123 
trudy_eckhardt@msn.com 
 

mailto:trudy_eckhardt@msn.com
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OFFICERS 

 

 
PRESIDENT  Cindy Kurtz  962-6832        ckurtz@thegroupinc.com 

VICE-PRESIDENT Miki Roth  690-9459        mikiroth@thegroupinc.com  

TREASURER  Mary Starck  214-4332        starckm@msn.com  

CORRESPONDING Judy Grommon 689-1451        jujukay43@yahoo.com  

SECRETARY  

RECORDING  Dianna Boehner 593-0801        diboe2@msn.com  
SECRETARY 
   
PAST PRESIDENT Nita Starr  217-0226        starrnova@aol.com    

________________________________________________________________________ ________ 

NEWSLETTER 
 
Juanita Cisneros           Content Editor          663-3642              juanitalvl@icloud.com 
  
Diane McInturff  Layout Editor  417-850-2282       dianemcinturff@gmail.com 
 
Phyllis Polucha  Mail / Circulation      481-8059       phyllis.polucha@comcast.net 
 
Peggy Pellizzari  Mass Mailings 669-8744              peggy_loveland@comcast.net  
Trudy Eckhardt     667-1455       trudy_eckhardt@msn.com  

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Marge McCoy  & Jamie Powell 

 

IMPORTANT NUMBERS 
 

Philo’s Mailing Address: P.O. Box 484, Loveland, CO  80539 
 
                   Philo Web Page:  www.philoloveland.org 

 
                   Philo Tax Exempt Numbers:    Colorado: #98-05850 

Federal: #84-0852672 
Use these numbers for Philo purchases to avoid paying unnecessary tax. 
You must present a receipt to the Treasurer within 30 days of an event to be 
reimbursed for Philo expenses. 
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     It is with extreme pride that I am able to serve as the 
president for Philo again this year. It truly is an honor.  I 
am really excited for this year to get rolling.  The 
anticipation of our 100-year celebration creates a buzz in 
the air of fun and inviting things to do.  The committee is 
well on their way in planning a lot of great events and will 
no doubt put Philo's name in the forefront of our 
Loveland and Berthoud community. 
     That being said, we have a lot of customary activities 
that will be starting right out of the gate.  I encourage 
everyone to dig deep and help in any capacity you see 
fit. 
     Your new board has already met a couple of times 
over the summer and we are enjoying each other's 
company and the strengths that each one brings to the 
table.   
     The one thing I would like to concentrate on this year, 
new members.  Please don't hesitate to invite a friend or 
neighbor to join us at a meeting or activity.   
 
Kind regards, 
Cindy Kurtz 
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The Dine Out With Heart 2016 fundraiser is coming October 1 – 14! We are 
excited and hopeful that it will be a big success with 27 participating 
establishments, including 25 restaurants and 2 breweries which are ready to 
help Philo make this year’s donations blow past the 2015 proceeds of 

$13,000, which was almost double the 2014 proceeds of $7000. 
 
The committee has been diligent in contacting past and new establishments to participate.  A 
special thanks to my co-chair, Diane McInturff.  With her expertise and connections, she has 
raised the fundraiser and lowered my anxiety level several notches.  The entire committee is what 
has made this 3rd annual fundraiser into a comprehensive Loveland event.  My heartfelt thanks 
goes to the other committee members for their commitment and readiness to help.  They are 
Kathy Loken, Betty Brammer, Diane Meuret, Eunice Holthesen, Pam Pellizzari, Jennifer Wilson, 
Sherry King and Jamie Powell. 
 
Also, a special thanks to our future Eagle Scout, Tucker Ledbetter, for the 30 sandwich boards 
which the establishments will be using to display outside their front doors for advertising and Philo 
recognition.  Another volunteer to thank is Rob Smith, the principal and creative director of 
solvvAgency, who is designing the inserts for the Reporter Herald advertising. 
 
This year, the fundraiser has ten establishments giving a percentage of sales for one day or 
more.  Wing Shack, Cactus Grill, Verboten Brewing, The Boar and Bull, and Loveland Aleworks 
are giving a percentage of the entire two weeks’ sales during October 1 – 14.  Refer to the 
website, Dine Out With Heart Loveland, to get details on these particular dates and also on the 
meal or beer specials being offered by the 27 establishments.  Special events being held is the 
kick-off by mo’ Betta Gumbo on Monday the 3rd starting at 5 pm.  The owner, Clay Caldwell, is 
hiring a band, donating a percentage of the proceeds, and requesting his 700 followers to donate 
a total of $13,000, which matches the final 2015 proceeds.  Saturday, October the 8th, is a 
pancake breakfast at Applebees from 8-10 am where half the proceeds will be donated.  Then on 
Tuesday the 11th, Rock Bottom is featuring a taping of their new portal beer.   Come for the 
opening ceremony honoring Philo by getting a free taster and then for the following four weeks, 
they will donate 25 cents for every beer of that kind ordered.   Come celebrate the finale with 
Loveland Aleworks on Friday the 14th, who will be giving 50 cents of all Raspberry Sour beers, 
their favorite beer, for the entire 2 weeks….and the beer is pink for Philo! 
 
Please be sure to like and share our social media posts with your followers to help get the word 
out! 
 
The two-week fundraiser is going to be over the top!  So proud to be a Philo member, a group 
which has the most amazing women in any non-profit organization! 
 
Sincerely, 
Dona Menzies 
Chair Dine Out With Heart 

file:///C:/Users/User/AppData/Local/Packages/microsoft.windowscommunicationsapps_8wekyb3d8bbwe/LocalState/Files/S0/155/dineoutwithheart.com

